UNIVERSITY OF CAMBRIDGE Department of Genetics

Whittingehame Lodge, 44, Storeyes Way, CAMBRIDGE.

29th September, 1953.

My dear Jackson,

I am exceedingly glad to have your letter dated September 19th telling me the results of applying the method which I ventured to suggest in my letter of November 8th, 1948.

It looks to me as though you have made the method work very well and had pretty clear evidence of a longer feeding cycle for moreitans than for swynnertoni.

Thanks also for the fine photo of the elephants. I wonder if you will be in Cambridge at any time in the near future? I must bear in mind that you are more accessible these days than in the inter-war period. I was in Australia over Easter and could presumable have flown back via Africa as easily as I did across the Pacific.

I am sending you, under separate cover, an offprint of the Croonian Lecture which I delivered to the Royal Society in June this year.

Sincerely yours,